WRAMBLER

www.wreltonvillage.uk

The newsletter for Wreltonians everywhere

No. 164 June 2017

STALLS ON THE GREEN 2017

After an anxious few days checking the weather forecast at least every hour by someone on the village hall committee, it looked like showers, sometimes heavy - the first time stalls on the green would be rained on and possibly even rained off.

But were Wreltonians and friends and visitors discouraged?

Not likely!

To avoid the risk of sogginess we moved the mountain of delicious home made cakes into Belmont Studio where there were more delicious home made cakes and scones to have with hot drinks and a catch up. Otherwise we braved the rain which was actually a drizzle at most once we got cracking; the books, plants and tombola staying on the green. Bit of a slow start then a fabulous turn out - was there a small coachload from somewhere?

Thanks to the skills of the bakers, kindness of those contributing tombola prizes, the large stock of books given previously and all the healthy plants raided from village gardens, not to mention the generosity of everyone spending and donating, we raised the grand total of £512.50

This is a record and must be considered a major fundraising event for Village Hall funds. All played their part, but I think we must specially thank Anne and Tony Miller for the use of the Studio and garden at Belmont, Ruth and Margaret for serving teas and cakes and everyone who helped set-up, wash-up and clear up!

Everyone agreed it was an excellent morning, good atmosphere and a real community event.

If you missed it there's always next year. Same time, same place! - Jan Firth

For news, events or other items for inclusion in The Wrambler please contact:

Tony Miller on 01751 476931 email: wrambler@wreltonvillage.uk

by 25th of month (for publication following month)

www.wreltonvillage.uk



Supporting the Wrambler and offering our residents... ... a touch of tranquillity







BUCK WRELTON VILLAGE SUPPER NIGHT

(every 2nd Tuesday of the Month)

If you live in the village and would like to join 'Wrelton Village Supper Night at the Buck' please contact Barbara at the pub and let her know your choice(s) from their regular menu. (Menu available from the pub, on the village noticeboard and online at www.wreltonvillage.uk)

(Please don't just turn up on the night. Order your meal at the latest by Friday of the previous week or Monday from the Special boards on display in the pub) Time 6.30 p.m. for 7.00 p.m.

Contact email: b_endersby@hotmail.co.uk or Tel. 477753 All very welcome.

GREAT BURGERS GREAT MUSIC & THICK MILK SHAKES



If you are aged between 11 and 18 and live in Middleton, Aislaby or Wrelton then you are invited to attend the above event at no cost to you and one friend.

You will receive a 1 + 1 personal invitation through your door.

There will be music, food and dancing in a 1960's setting.

We hope you will be able to come and join in the evening.

When your invitation arrives please return it as soon as possible to assist with the catering arrangements. (Vegetarian option available)

If you want to help as a server/waiter/dancer or for more info please contact Jan on 474469.

If you want to dress up in 60's style then please do so.

More info also at www.wreltonvillage.uk

BELMONT UPHOLSTERY 01751 476931

www.belmont-upholstery.co.uk WRELTON, NORTH YORKSHIRE



TRADITIONAL UPHOLSTERY

CANING AND RUSHING RESTORATION

Classes & Workshops

Wrelton Village Hall Committee AGM 16 May 2017 Selected highlights from the Chairs Report

I am pleased to present my first annual report as Chair of the VH Committee and I must begin by thanking Sue Halstead and all the committee members for their support and guidance this year. During 2016/17 the Committee met six times. We've had a busy year with lettings, social and fund raising events, maintenance and general upkeep of the Village Hall.

Repairs and Renewals

We've carried out all essential repairs and renewals:

- The large window in the main hall was replaced as the double glazing seal had blown
- The small ladder was replaced as the old one was rather rickety
- · A number of health and safety measures have been taken during the year
- •We held a tidy up day in October which was a great success. Nearly 40 residents helped

Events

We held a number of social and fundraising events throughout the year.

Other Business

We have a range of activities on the go and so to update you....

- We purchased some additional battery Xmas lights for the trees on the village green. They're
 not the brightest lights but added a little festive cheer to the lovely house lights around the
 village
- By popular request, the ukulele band have been booked for this year's Harvest Supper
- We have some bright new curtains in the downstairs room kindly donated by a villager
- •The book scheme is just about surviving. £23 was raised for VH funds during the year. Access is proving difficult due to the times the VH is open. The books will hopefully be catalogued and the list put on the website fairly soon.
- The website continues to evolve. We now have a VH booking form on line and are developing a hall inventory and layout for would be hirees
- Working on a number of health and safety guidelines such as fire risk; hall layout; safe storage etc
- The plans to resurface the carpark; point the top of the wall and revamp the porch unfortunately haven't been completed this year. They are a priority for the coming year.

In conclusion

I would like to thank the committee members for their support to me in my first year as chair. Also, for their commitment to keeping the village hall running for the benefit of the Wrelton community. In particular our thanks go to Jackie Anderson who has acted as Treasurer for the past five years and who is standing down from the Committee and to Maureen Roberts for checking the books. Finally, we are pleased to welcome Chris Bakes who joins the committee this month. - Jan Firth (Chair)

Please note: the full report is available on the village hall noticeboard and at www.wreltonvillage.uk



Chris Halstead Oil, Heating & Plumbing Services
All general plumbing
Bathrooms, Tiling and kitchens fitted
gistered Oil Technician & City Cuilds qualified Plumbing engineer

Oftec Registered Oil Technician & Čity Guilds qualified Plumbing engineer Ivydene Cottage, Wrelton.

Home: 01751 477 918 or Mobile: 07974 813 085

JUNE EVENTS

in the Village Hall unless otherwise stated

Day	Date	Time	Event
Tues	6th	10:00-4:00	Woodcarvers
Wed	7th	7:00-8:30	General Yoga
Thur	8th	07:00	General Election (polling day)
Tues	13th	10:00-4:00	Woodcarvers
Tues	13th	6.30 for 7.00	Wrelton Supper Night (The Buck)
Wed	14th	10:30-12:00	Ladies Coffee morning
Wed	14th	7:00-8:30	General Yoga
Mon	19th	7.00-9.00	First Responders
Tues	20th	10:00-4:00	Woodcarvers
Tues	20th	7:30	Parish Council Meeting
Wed	21st	7:00-8:30	General Yoga
Sat	24th	10:00-4:00	Embroiderers Guild
Tues	27th	10:00-4:00	Woodcarvers
Wed	28th	7:00-8:30	General Yoga

To book the Village Hall call Jeanette on 07715256727 or email wrelton.village.hall@gmail.com

SIXTEEN LUXURY 4 STAR LODGES SET
AMIDST ACRES OF PINEWOODLAND AND
BEAUTIFUL TRANQUIL COUNTRYSIDE.
PET FRIENDLY AND OPEN ALL YEAR FOR
SHORT STAYS AND SPECIAL BREAKS.
WE CAN EVEN HELPTO ORGANISE A
SPECIAL OCCASION WITH FLOWERS,
WINE OR CAKES.

